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Rep. Shekarchi, K Joseph; Rep. Blazejewski, Christopher R.; Rep. Chippendale, Michael 
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To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to you today in support of proposed house bill number 5183,  
 
AN ACT RELATING TO MOTOR AND OTHER VEHICLES -- PASSING, USE OF LANES AND RULES OF 
THE ROAD  
 
(Allows lane filtering, the act of passing stopped or slow-moving vehicles 
proceeding in the same direction, for motorcycles at low speeds.) 
 
I strongly believe that this bill will not only help alleviate traffic congestion 
but also rider safety as many surveys and other reports have shown that when 
passed in other states like California that rider fatalities have dropped and 
overall seems to be an excellent way to keep the motoring public safe. I am 
asking for your full support in the passage of this bill as not only do I fully 
believe in it as a motorcycle owner but I have seen first hand the benefits that 
it brings to rider safety and traffic congestion. 
 
I ask that you not only support this bill but ensure its passage through both 
chambers and help it get passed into law. 
 
Thanks for your time, 
Ryan Samson 
243 Burnside Avenue  
East Providence, RI 02915 
401-451-9520 
ryanpsamson@gmail.com 


